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“Into Good Soil – Growing Our Faith” 
Parish Thanksgiving Service 
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We will have only one service at 10 AM 
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Parish luncheon to follow  
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“Let my prayer be set forth in your sight as incense, 

the lifting up of my hands as the evening sacrifice.” 

Psalm 141.2 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

A few months ago I mentioned some articles that I had unearthed from my filing cabinet which I had neatly 

clipped and saved; apparently at some moment in the past I thought they were worth keeping. Some are still 

quite relevant – and others not so much. But I would like to share some thoughts about one of them which I 

acquired from the first parish I served as a deacon and then a priest, St. Joseph’s in Buena Park, California. It is 

about the use of incense: what it means, why we use it, and when. Here is what they wrote: 

 

“The use of incense is no longer an exclusive feature of “high church” Episcopal parishes and is now common 

in many setting throughout the wider Christian community. It is an easily accessible symbol of the prayers of 

the people of God rising before the heavenly throne and also helps to complete the involvement of all the senses 

in worship. 

 

Incense was a regular feature of Jewish worship (mentioned often in the book of Exodus). In the ancient Jewish 

temple an incense offering was burned by the priest every morning and every evening before the holy of holies. 

Its fragrance was considered an offering to the Lord and the sight of smoke rising spoke as a visual symbol of 

prayer. The smoke of incense in both the Old and New Testaments is seen as the manifestation of God’s glory (I 

Kings 8.10-11, Isaiah 6.6-8, Revelation 15.8). Incense is described in a vision in the Revelation to John (8.3-5) 

and Zechariah’s (John the Baptist’s father) vision comes at the offering of incense (Luke 1.8-23). 

 

However, during the persecution by the Roman government, burning incense before the image of the Emperor 

as a sign of his divinity and as a test of loyalty made the use of incense unacceptable to Christians. After the 

peace of Constantine, in 312 A.D., the use of incense resumed, at first being used to perfume the worship space, 

and then to honor the presence of Christ in the Gospel and in the Sacramental Bread and Wine. Since the 4th 

century it has been used in processions and at funerals. The prophecy of Malachi, “From the rising of the sun to 

its setting my name is great among the nations, and in every place incense is offered to my name, and a pure 

offering, for my name is great among the nations, says the Lord of hosts.(1.11).” 

 

Here at Christ Church we utilize incense on special occasions and holy days. Now when you observe the gospel 

book being censed before its reading and the bread and wine likewise censed on the altar, you will know that 

these are traditions that reach back into the very first days of Christendom.  

 

I read somewhere else that incense most probably had its origins in Noah’s Ark. The reasoning went that with 

all those animals and people crowded together in those confined quarters for such a long time, they most 

certainly needed the fragrant aroma. They also inferred that as with Noah’s Ark, sometimes we in the church 

also need a little distracting fragrance from time to time. I’m not so sure of the theological implications of this 

particular take, but nevertheless, I do enjoy the added dimension of incense in church. I hope you do, too. 

 

Peace, 

 

Mother Lisa+ 
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PARISH NEWS & NOTES 
 

ANY CHANGES? 

Advise us of any changes in your address or 

telephone number. Let us know so we can keep 

our records up to date.  Please send us an email or 

call the Church Office at 732-741-2220.   
 
 

PARISH PRAYER LIST – The Prayer List is 

updated on a continual basis.  The people will be kept on 
for three months and then removed. (Please get consent 
before adding a name to the list.)  If you would like a 
person to be added, simply call the Church Office and 
leave your name, their first and last name; please specify if 
you do not want their last name published in the bulletin, 
and when appropriate, who the person is and the nature 
of their condition.   

 

(*) indicates member of CCS 
For the sick and suffering, and those in any need 

or trouble:  *Shirley, *Mignon Williams, *Cassie 

Reagan, *John Smalls, *Joan, *Marion Phillips, 

*Brother Richard, *Jim Miller, *Beverly Ryser, 

*Ruthann Zeak, *Judi Buncher, *Craig Cambeis, 

*Carolyn, *MiMi Brown, Loren James, John Veil, 

Jennifer Turner, Pam, Reverend Milton Holmes, 

Ruth Roth, Stan Brower, Queeni, Jocelyn, 

Mariwether Schmid, Imogene, Julie, Antonia 

Malone, Heather Lance, JoAnn Veres, Pat and Bob 

Rivenes, Cindy and John Jobe, Vivian Hillborn, Lea 

Gallagher. May they be relieved of their distress.  

 

For parishioners and friends serving in the 

armed forces both here and abroad:  Traver, 

Michael, Bo, Travis “TJ” Wilson, Aaron, Jacqueline 

Brattan.  May they serve in safety and with honor. 

 

For those who have died: The Reverend Canon 

Ronald G. Albury. May they rest in peace and rise 

in glory. 

 

 
 

 

 

Thank you for your time and 

efforts… 

 

To Andrew Brown and Lauren Birkmire for 

organizing the Halloween party.  After we were 

forced to cancel our Graveyard Event due to the 

storm, they so very quickly revamped a wonderful 

indoor event for us all.   Special thanks also to Sue 

Napoletano and MiMi Brown for stepping in to 

help them.   
 

To Brandon Shin for being the Christ Church 

spokesperson for the Red Bank Crop Walk.  With 

Brandon’s help Christ Church donated a total of 

$451.00 and much needed pantry supplies.  
 

To Bob Kelly for coordinating overseeing, and 

planting of the Boxwood shrubbery in our 

Graveyard and Elaine Feyereisen and Peggy James 

who did the same for our handicap ramp planting. 
 

To Peggy James and Jamie Green for hosting our 

Puppet Pie Pot Luck Kick Off and to everyone who 

brought in a pie (or two) to share.  
 

An Angel Thank You  

To Rosemary Pappa for donating the dehumidifier 

requested on our “Angel List” 
 

A Special Thanks to Walter Dein….. 

….who recently worked some magic on the door 

lock at the Parish House. The door by the driveway 

was completely stripped, and if we replaced that 

lock, it would mean we would also have to replace 

eight other locks (that take the same key); which 

would have been a lot of work and expense. But 

Walt went to work on it. He described it to me like 

this: “Setting up the new lock to accept the old key 

was nearly like brain surgery, but I managed to take 

the many tiny timbers and springs from the old lock 

and with gentle care put them into the new lock. My 

key acts a but rough, but with a gentle wiggle it 

opens and closes the lock. I hope other keys will 

work more smoothly than mine. Our locks are old 

and a bit worn, but with gentle care they should be 

able to continue to be used for years to come. I 

sprayed oil on the back kitchen door lock and that is 

working well.” 

  

I couldn’t help but think that the same advice could 

be used for us: we may be “old and a bit worn, but 

with gentle care we should be able to continue to be 

used for years to come”. ML+ 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS….. 
 

 
 

Sunday, Nov. 4 Daylight Saving Time 

ends.  Remember to change your clocks back one 

hour before going to bed Saturday night.  Enjoy that 

extra hour of sleep! 

 

Toll the Bell: 1918 - 2018 
Did you know? More than four million American 

families sent their sons and daughters to serve in 

uniform during the Great War. 116,516 U.S. 

soldiers died from combat and disease. Another 

200,000 were wounded, a casualty rate far greater 

than in World War II. More than 350,000 African 

American served in the U.S. military, as did Native 

Americans and members of other minority groups. 

And, for the first time, women joined the ranks of 

the U.S. armed forces. 

 

On November 11, 2018 at 1l:00 am local 

time...Americans across the nation will toll bells 

in remembrance of those who served and 

sacrificed. We at Christ Church will pause in our 

service at 11:00 to join those across our nation in 

a moment of prayer.  

 

 
 
 

 “Into Good Soil – Growing Our Faith” 
Thanksgiving Service 

Dedication of the handicap ramp 
Sunday, November 18th 

We will have only one service at 10 AM 
NO 8 AM service  

Parish luncheon to follow  
 

Please mark Sunday, November 18
th

 on your 

calendar for our annual Ingathering Celebration 

immediately following the 10 am service (no 8 am 

service on this day). Join us as we share a meal and 

some fellowship while reasserting our commitment 

to our wonderful Christ Church community.  Final 

pledge certificates will be collected during mass as 

well as during the luncheon. We look forward to 

seeing you there! 

 
2ND SATURDAY WORKDAY 

 

Many hands make light work, but with few hands 

things are left undone. This next Second Saturday 

“Work” Day, I rather call it “Group” Day, we have 

many small tasks to do in preparing the church 

grounds for the Christmas Bazaar and Lantern tour. 

Plants and Bushes need trimming, black walnuts 

need to be picked up, the church gutters are full of 

leaves, and many other such simple tasks need to be 

done. So please plan to join the fun for an hour or 

two on November 10, 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM (rain 

or shine) for an hour or two. Most tasks can be 

handled by any age group or skill level.  This is a 

good opportunity for those who need community 

service credit.  Your help for just short while will 

be greatly appreciated. My cooking skills are basic, 

but a hot lunch will be provided. 

Walter Dein - 2
nd

 Saturday chairperson 

 
Peak of the Week and Morning Prayer 

Wednesday mornings - Parish House Library  

 9:30 – 10:00 Morning Prayer  

10:15 – 11:15 Peak of the Week 
M.P. and Peak will not meet on Wednesday, Nov. 

7. Donna will be in Georgia for a seminar on Acts.  

November's book continues the October discussion 

— “Fighting with the Bible.” 
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Youth Group Prime  

 

November 11 from 5pm to 7pm: Regular meeting & 

supper. We are going to explore Quakerism , and 

prepare our trip across the street at the Quaker 

Meeting House.. 

 

December 2: We have a field trip planned! At 11:00 

on Sunday morning, we will travel all the way across 

the street to the Quaker Meeting House, where we 

will get a taste of how Quakers worship (very 

different from Episcopalians!). Afterwards, we will 

join their congregation for a little Q and A at their 

Coffee Hour. 

 

Altar Guild seeks volunteers 
to help POLISH OUR BRASS 

Help us keep the church beautiful. Join us on 

Thursday, November 15
th

 at 9:30AM to polish the 

brass in the church.  

 
 

It’s Moravian Pie Making Time! 
 

Christ Church will once again be making (and 

selling) our delicious Moravian Chicken Pies at the 

Holiday Bazaar. We have set aside two pie-making 

sessions and can use 5 people for each day. Whether 

you are a pro in the kitchen or have never made a 

pie before in your life, we have a place for you (in 

fact, once you finish a Pie Day, you will may 

qualify as an expert in the field of Pie Crusts. Call 

or email the church office to let us know if you can 

join one of our teams. 
 

Here are the dates and times:  

Tuesday November 20 at 10am 

Tuesday November 27 at 1pm 

 

 

 

Annual Four Corner  

Historic Lantern Tour 
 

On Friday, December 7th, 2018 the organizations of 

Christ Church, The Allen House, The Quaker 

Meeting House and the Presbyterian Church will 

conduct their 27th Annual Historic Lantern Tour of 

each of the locations.  There will be two tour times 

– 6 pm and 8 pm.  The tour takes approximately two 

hours.  The tour is conducted by costumed actors 

who retell the historic story of each location.  

Tickets are $24 for adults and $12 for children 

under 12 years old.  Call your friends and family 

members and put together a group for a fun.  

The ticket sales benefit each of the organizations.  

 

Reservations for the tour can be made by calling 

Elaine Feyereisen at 732-742-1227.  If you leave a 

message, be sure to clearly state your phone number 

and name.  You will receive a return call in a timely 

manner.  Checks can be made out to Christ Church.  

Early tickets sales will ensure you a place on the 

tour, but tickets at the door will be available as 

space allows.  Lantern Tour parking is available at 

Christ Church, the Allen House and the 

Presbyterian Church.  Please arrive early enough to 

park, pick up your tickets and join your tour guide.   

Food is available.  
 

 

 

The Bazaar at Christ 
Church Shrewsbury is 

Coming Soon! 
 

The Christ Church Colonial Christmas Bazaar will 

be held starting on Friday night, December 7th, 

from 5 pm to 9 pm (same day as the Lantern Tour) 

and Saturday, December 8th, from 9 am to 3:30 pm. 

Our theme will be Colonial with costumes and 

decorations to match.   
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GFS NEWS 
 

Girls Friendly Society 
 

Thanksgiving is around the corner, and for GFSers, 

that means one thing: serving at St. Mark’s Soup 

Kitchen in Keansburg. We will once again gather at 

St. Mark’s, 247 Carr Avenue, at 10:30m - approx. 

1pm. Wear comfortable clothes! 

 

We will also be assisting once again with the 

Blessing of the Stockings and a visit from St. 

Nicholas on December 1st. We will meet between 9 

and 9:30 to get things together for the day. The kids 

will come at 10:00. This event is open to the public 

and a lot of fun. Do remember to bring your 

stockings. 

 

Christmas Toy Drive  
 

Each year, the parishioners of Christ Church have 

helped families from Monmouth County fulfill the 

wishes of children at Christmas.  Many families 

have been hard hit this past year, and need our help 

to provide toys for their children.  Please help make 

a bright Christmas Day for many children again this 

year.   Toys are needed for all age groups – babies 

to High School students.  Suggestions:  Dolls of all 

sizes and types, board games such as Candy Land, 

Monopoly, Battleship; gift cards to Target, Burger 

King, McDonalds, Movie Theatres, Dunkin Donuts, 

etc.;  action figures , cars,  fire trucks; dump trucks, 

etc;  blocks, Lego kits, Nerf toys,  Barbie, Disney 

Princess items, Hot Wheels products;  sports items 

such as basketball, soccer ball;  Transformers; dress 

up clothing, tea party sets;  Erector Sets; play 

musical instruments; puzzles;  art products and kits;  

and just about any other toy you can purchase.  
 

Please do not wrap the toys, but including wrapping 

materials, gift bags and tape is helpful to the sorting 

committee. Please bring your donations to Church 

or the church office (during office hours) any time 

between now and December 9
th

. 
 

If you have any questions or would like to help with 

this charitable activity please contact Jim O'Connor 

at:   jimoc63@gmail.com    or      732-610-8329.  

 

Make Covenant House a part of your 

Christ Church Christmas 
 

The holidays can be an especially challenging time 

for the young people of Covenant House. Seeing the 

celebrations, festivities, and the love of family 

outside of Covenant House’s doors reminds many 

Covenant House kids of the family they don’t have, 

or of the love and support from family that no 

longer exists.  This year we offer you a host of ways 

you can help brighten their holidays – and their 

lives.  Donations of gift cards are the most helpful 

gift parishioners can give, it allows the Covenant 

House staff to shop for specific sizes and needs of 

the youth, or you can call the parish office and to 

obtain a “Wish List” of specific items.  
 

 

Christ Church Super 50/50 Cash 

Raffle Fund Raiser  
 

Parishioners will soon receive their tickets for this 

year’s big raffle. This is the start of our next 

fundraising event! Your envelope will have 2 

booklets of raffle tickets. Each ticket is $5 and each 

booklet has 5 tickets.  Please do your best to sell 

these 10 raffle tickets, to benefit our general 

operating budget.  The winning ticket will be pulled 

on December 23rd at noon.  When you have sold 

these 10 tickets, please put the stubs and the money 

in the small envelope provided with your tickets, 

and either put it in the collection plate, mail it to the 

church, or give it to me at coffee hour.  If you can 

sell additional tickets, please see me or e-mail me 

and I will get them to you.  Please be sure you 

return them in the envelope or in your own 

envelope with your name on it.  Thank you in 

advance for your help with this event.  If you are 

unable to sell the tickets, please put the unsold 

tickets in the small envelope and return them in the 

same way.  We must account for each ticket and 

ticket stub, so it is important that you return them as 

soon as you have completed your sales.  If for some 

reason you did NOT receive tickets and need some 

or if you have questions, please give me a call.   

Elaine Feyereisen 
 

 

 

about:blank
mailto:jimoc63@gmail.com
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Rufus and The Quest 
 

Rufus came and flew mightily at Christ Church on 

Sunday October 14! Accompanied by a cast of at 

least a thousand other creatures his message of 

concern for and stewardship of our world was 

cawed loudly. 
 

Many thanks for all the puppeteers of all sizes who 

made the story come to life. It was a fun time and 

an important message that kicked off the annual 

stewardship campaign. Bertram squawked, Rufus 

cawed, penguins jumped, the young narwhal lovers 

Nathan and Abigail swam in devoted tandem — Oh 

what a time! And did you see that foxy lady 

slipping around keeping an eye on things? Owls and 

eagles, raccoons, and bears, sloths, bobcats, turkeys 

and fish of many descriptions with nary an 

argument amongst them!  Wish that we could all 

coexist like that all the time. Maybe it's time we 

tried that. 
 

Thank you, Thank You, THANK you Shrewsbury 

Players!      

 

 

Lay Ministries need your Help   
We are always looking for additional lay ministers 

to serve at our worship.  Have you ever considered 

it?  Acolytes, Greeters, Ushers, Lectors, and Chalice 

Bearers, ALL play very important roles in our 

services. The more lay ministers we have, the less 

often one individual has to serve. We would like to 

have enough volunteers so that each lay minister 

would only have to serve once a month.  If you have 

any questions or would like to join any one of our 

teams, please talk to Mother Lisa or call the office.   

 

 

Those Who Serve 
The December “Those Who Serve Schedule” is 

currently being prepared.  Please inform the office 

of any dates you ARE NOT available for (out of 

town for Christmas) AND/OR any requests for the 

Christmas service you plan to attend/serve at. 

(12/24: 4pm & 10:30pm  and 12/25: 10am) 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you an Angel?  
Like any family, our Church frequently has 

financial needs and desires that are not “budgeted”. 

Often we simply go without because we do not have 

the money (did you know we take approximately 

$3,500 out of our Endowment savings every month 

to simply pay our regular bills since our collections 

and fundraising income does not cover our normal 

expenses?).  

 

But sometimes a Christ Church Angel appears. In 

the past Christ Church Angels have paid for things 

such as yard clean-up after a storm, broken fences, 

our emergency response system in the Church, and 

many other unbudgeted expenses. So, if you are 

often wondering if there are any immediate 

impactful ways you can help our Church as a Christ 

Church Angel here are a few items we are in need 

(desire) of…you do not need to cover the entire 

cost, any amount of money to help with these items 

is greatly appreciated: 

 

¶ New Church Signs (4): Our signs are 

falling apart and need to be replaced: $1,500 

¶ Surgery: As many of us know, Walter Dein 

supports Queeni Caay, a young girl and her 

family in the Philippines. Queeni is in need 

of surgery and so if anyone can join Walter 

in helping pay for this surgery it would be 

wonderful. The total cost is $800 and so far 

we have received Angel contributions 

totaling $420 so we still need to cover an 

additional $380 for the surgery.  

 

If you are able to help with any of these items as a 

Christ Church Angel, however and whenever, 

please reach out to Mother Lisa.  

 

 

RECYCLE YOUR COFFEE CANS - We are in 

desperate need of empty 1 lb. coffee cans or similar 

containers.  During the week Mother Lisa often 

visits sick or homebound parishioners bringing the 

Sunday Altar/Narthex flowers that are left to help 

cheer them. We place the flowers to these 

containers for easy transfer.  Please leave your 

donations in the kitchen.  
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“It Takes a Village to Raise a Child”* 
 

Queeni has undergone her scheduled surgery and is 

now recovering.  On October 30
th

 we were finally 

given the results of the biopsy’s and we thank God 

that none of the removed lumps are cancerous. 

From the generous support from Christ Church 

members we have received $420 toward the support 

of Queeni’s medical expenses.  

 

She is recovering now before her second term 

begins next week. 

 

“I am so thankful for all my friends and concerned 

supporters for your prayers and help during this 

traumatic experience. I am very pleased with the 

results of just minor scaring. I am so thankful for 

the skill of the doctors and attentive care of the 

nurses.  

 

I now have two weeks before the second term 

begins. In regards to my grades, I have maintained 

excellent grades until the end of this semester and 

when the grades form is posted I will send a copy. 

Because of technical delays I have yet to finalize 

my second term registration, but I have completed 

as much as possible. There is an uncertainty if I can 

be in the classes with the friends that I have made, 

but I realize I am at university for my education and 

productive future. We can never be certain of what 

lays ahead, but we can always be certain of God’s 

tender-loving care.” 
 

  
 

*Queeni Caay is a Philippine student Christ 
Church supplied a scholarship for college.    

 

When doing your on-line Holiday Shopping please 
remember: 

Amazon Smile Program profits  Christ Church!! 
At Amazon Smile, you shop on Amazon like you 

normally do, and when you make a purchase 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of that purchase to Christ 

Church.  
 

What is AmazonSmile? AmazonSmile is a simple 

and automatic way for you to support Christ Church 

every time you shop, at no cost to you. When you 

shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact 

same low prices, vast selection and convenient 

shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the 

added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of 

the purchase price us. Christ Church Shrewsbury 

has a unique AmazonSmile link that makes it easier 

for people to find and support us. 

 

What is our unique link? 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/21-6108619 
 

When you click on our unique link, you will be 

taken directly to smile.amazon.com and are 

automatically asked if you want to support Christ 

Church Shrewsbury.   WE recommend that you 

bookmark and use our link so you don’t 

accidentally shop at amazon.com instead of 

smile.amazon.com.  Only purchases made at 

smile.amazon.com are eligible for donations.   
 

Which products on AmazonSmile are eligible for 

charitable donations? Tens of millions of products 

on AmazonSmile are eligible for donations. You 

will see eligible products marked “Eligible for 

AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail 

pages.  
 

Can I use my existing Amazon.com account on 

AmazonSmile? Yes, you use the same account on 

Amazon.com and AmazonSmile. Your shopping 

cart, Wish List, wedding or baby registry, and other 

account settings are also the same.  

 

 
Happy Shopping and thanks for 

your support. 

http://smile.amazon.com/about/ref=smi_ge_ul_lm_raas
http://smile.amazon.com/
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/21-6108619
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GRAVESTONE RESTORATION 

GRANT UPDATE 
 

The Gravestone Cleaning Workshop was held on 

October 13
th

 (see separate article about October is 

Graveyard Month.)  
 

A contract was signed with Dr. Richard Veit for 

electronic versions of the Self-Guided Tour of the 

graveyard.  
 

Work is proceeding by JBC on the restoration of the 

first 16 gravemarkers under this contract. Work is 

projected to be completed before the cool weather 

renders use of key binding materials impossible. 

 

 

 
JEN AND DANIELLE OF JBC 

 

 
THE GANTRY 

 

 
THE UNGLAMOROUS PART 

 

CHURCH CEILING RESTORATION  

UPDATE 
 

A contract was signed with Jablonski Building 

Conservation for 
 

o Quantitative lead testing 

o Support for a Request for Quote for 

bids for paint removal and decorative 

painting 

o Oversight of selected contractor 

The vestry appointed Bob Kelly as Project Manager 

The lead test is to determine if there is enough lead 

in the paint to require abatement by law. If so, this 

will require us to engage a firm qualified to perform 

lead abatement and drive the paint removal process. 

The results of the lead test should be known in a 

few weeks. 

 

Did You Know? 
Stories of Christ Church History  

 by: Robert M. Kelly, Jr. 

      Parish Historian 

Did You Know….. 

That lightning stuck the church? This occurred in 

the afternoon on June 6
th

, 1905 and started a fire! 

Having the words Christ Church and fire in the 

same sentence scares me to death. Our church has 

been damaged by natural forces in the past, most 

notably in our lifetimes by Superstorm Sandy in 

2013.  
 

The 1905 event was reported in both the Asbury  
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Park Press (APP) and the Red Bank Register 

(RBR), both on page 1 of the respective 

newspapers. Each dispatch had some common facts 

abut also emphasized different aspect of the event. 
 

 
 

The strike occurred about 1:30 pm and per the RBR 

“The lightning struck the slate of the belfry directly 

under the narrow peak of the cupola …” The fire 

was said to have been on the south side. The two 

newspaper articles provide different perspectives of 

the response to the event with the RBR article 

providing more detail. The first notice of the impact 

of the strike was said to have been by an Italian 

organ grinder (!) when he was in front of the house 

of A Holmes Borden. This house was at 909 Broad 

Street just south of the church. Per the RBR report 

nearby workmen dragged a 3” house to the church 

connecting it to a hydrant at the Sycamore and 

Broad intersection. The workmen were doing work 

on the Loeb house, where the Shrewsbury 

Municipal complex is today. The hose was carried 

up into the belfry and the workmen quickly 

extinguished the fire which was characterized as 

“blazing at a good rate”. The briefer APP article 

credited a critical role in the extinguishing of the 

fire to the Rector, William N. Baily.  
 

The estimate of the repair cost of the lightning 

strike was placed at $30-40. 
 

The RBR article referred to the group of responders 

as the volunteer fire brigade. These were truly ad-

hoc since the Shrewsbury Hose Company #1 was 

not founded until 1908. Maybe there was a 

connection between the church fire and the impetus 

to found the formal Volunteer Fire Company. If the 

workmen had not been nearby or the lightning strike 

had occurred overnight, who knows what might 

have happened 
 

Robert M. Kelly, Jr. 

Parish Historian 

OCTOBER  

IS (WAS) GRAVEYARD MONTH!  
 

 
 

Sadly, all of the above graveyard events were 

bedeviled by rainy weather, especially the second 

Cleaning/Rubbing workshop on Oct 20th and the 

Halloween event which had to be cancelled due to 

the nor’easter. Yet those who attended the first two 

events had an enjoyable experience. 

 

The first event in Christ Church’s “October is 

Graveyard Month” was held on Saturday October 

6th. This event was a guided tour of the graveyard 

based on the recently created Graveyard Self-

Guided Tour Brochure. The tour guide was Ryan 

Radice, a student at Monmouth University, and a 

co-creator of the brochure. Ryan is also a tour guide 

at Ellis Island. There were about 25 tourists and 

feedback was very positive. Ryan made stops at 

many of the gravestones identified in the brochure.  
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GRAVESTONE CLEANING & RUBBING 
 

On October 13
th

 the second of three events that are 

part of October Graveyard Month was held. 

Lorraine Schnabel, the Graveyard Conservator, led 

the gravestone cleaning workshop and Kim 

Roberts-Honecker did the same for the gravestone 

rubbing.  

 

While rain early in the event held down attendance 

a total of 15 stones were cleaned and three had 

rubbings. Those participating were MiMi and 

Gordon Brown, Edgar John, Walter Dein, Jennifer 

Shamrock, Kristen Kormann, Reverend Lisa 

Mitchell, Jennifer Lovekin, Emily Blaser, and Bob 

Kelly. There were some learnings in the cleaning 

aspect as the red lichen was very resistant to 

removal.  

 

The rubbings went well despite the early rain. MiMi 

and Gordon were pleased to be able to clean the 

gravestone of their good friend Andree Lucantoni 

whose marker is in the Sycamore Garden. On the 

before and after photos note the dramatic 

improvement with using just the brushes and water.  

 

Also on the Joseph Allen stone, how the inscription 

is so much easier to read with the lichen cleaned 

out. 
 

 
ANDREE LUCANTONI BEFORE AND AFTER 
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THE SMITH-CONDON BOXWOOD HEDGE 
 

Graveyard visitors during the past year have seen a 

beautifully landscaped L-shaped boxwood hedge 

separating the graveyard from the parking lot on the 

southeast section of the graveyard. More recently 

this hedge was significantly extended eastward to 

again provide an expanded separation of the parking 

area and the historic graveyard.  

 

 
THE SMITH-CONDON BOXWOOD HEDGE 

 

 

 
DETAIL OF THE BOXWOOD HEDGE 

 
So, how did this come to be? This beautiful boxwood 

hedge is the gift of Maggie Condon, a generous 

benefactor of our historic graveyard. Maggie’s parents, 

Eddie Condon and Phyllis Smith, were interred here a 

few years ago near where the original boxwood hedge 

segment was installed. Eddie Condon was a celebrated 

jazz musician in the mid-20
th
 century. He played the 

guitar and owned a jazz club in Greenwich Village. 

Phyllis’s relative, Samuel Stelle Smith and his wife 

Agnes Newhouse, are buried next to them in the family 

grave plot.  

 

 
SMITH AND CONDON GRAVEMARKERS 

 

The Smith name is also famous. Samuel Stelle Smith is 

the highly regarded Revolutionary War Historian with 

books published about the Battles of Monmouth and 

Trenton among others. Furthermore, Samuel Stelle 

Smith is a distant descendant of the Stelle family whose 

gravemarkers are the earliest interments in the graveyard 

with the earliest dating to 1719. 

 

The Smiths and Condons have further ties to Monmouth 

County with residences in Monmouth Beach for many 

years. 

 

On October 15
th
 the Christ Church Vestry resolved to 

officially name the hedge the Smith-Condon Boxwood 

Hedge as a major feature of this historic burial ground.  

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 
 



 13 

 

 
 

MadRegalia 
 Presents   
 

Gaudete: Rejoice! 
Saturday, December 1st 

7:00 p.m. 
Christ Church Shrewsbury 

380 Sycamore Avenue 
Shrewsbury, NJ 

 
 
 
 

 

  
Madrigals, Motets, Carols 
& Popular Holiday Songs 

 
 

 

Refreshments 
will be served. 

Tickets not 
required. 
Suggested 
donation: $15. 
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AN OCTOBER UPDATE ON  

THE ANNUAL CHRIST CHURCH CHRISTMAS BAZAAR for 2018 
 

 

Our Christmas Bazaar and Historic Four Corners Lantern Tour are just a little over one month away!  The 

excitement and anticipation are growing!  It’s getting close, and, it is time to kick it into high gear!  

 

The highly popular Lantern Tours are set for Friday, December 7
th

 and will operate at 6:00pm and again at 

8:00pm.  The historic Four Corners includes visits to Christ Episcopal Church, Presbyterian Church, Quaker 

Meeting House and Allen House Museum.  Tickets are $24 for adults and $12 for Children under 12.  For 

advance ticket sales, call Elaine Feyereisen at 732-742-1227. 

 

Taking place in our beautifully holiday-decorated Parish Hall, the Bazaar, set for Friday, December 7
th

 from 

5:00pm until 9:00pm, and, Saturday, December 8
th

 from 9:00am until 3:30pm, will feature a Colonial 

theme, so, be sure to mark your calendars.  Some of the many points of interest are Ye Olde Bake Shoppe, 

refreshments from our Ye Olde Shrewsbury Kitchen, Ye Olde Curiosity Shoppe, Trinkets and Treasures, 

Knitting Pearls, and, jewelry, art, and, craft vendors.  What a fabulous, two-day event!  Of course, there are also 

Holiday Greens, Calendar Cash Out, 50/50 and Gift Basket Auction to enjoy, too! 

 

Speaking of the Gift Basket Auction, we still need themed, items for the Gift Baskets from our parishioners 

and/or their merchant contacts.  In the past, their generous donations have made the Gift Basket Auction a high 

light of the Bazaar.  So, be sure to pick up full, printed information in the Parish Hall, or, Church Narthex right 

away!  ALSO, another session in learning how to put together a professional looking gift basket will be 

scheduled shortly.  It’s fun, creative, beautiful and . . . YOU can do it!!  Listen for the announcement in church, 

or, see it in the Sunday worship leaflet. 

 

Important Note: Merchants, friends and parishioners alike have found our annual Ad Journal to be a great way 

to extend personal Christmas greetings, or, advertise businesses.  Everyone who visits the Bazaar gets a copy of 

the Ad Journal.  Parishioners: Ask businesses that you patronize to make a donation for an advertisement in the 

Ad Journal and, in addition to their ad, they will receive a coupon good towards a certain dollar amount of 

goods in the Bazaar.  Be sure to pick up an information and form packet in the Parish Hall, or, Church Narthex.     

 

These events are structured for the benefit of our beloved, historic Church.  To be sure, it is the largest fund-

raising event of the year!  As such, volunteers and donations are STILL very much needed.  Sign-up sheets 

are available in the Parish Hall for a multitude of opportunities.  Please, stop by to see how you may be able to 

help us out in this important endeavor. 

 

We are looking forward to your help in making this one of the best, most memorable and most profitable 

Christmas Bazaars for our beloved, historic Christ Church yet!  Don’t wait . . . Join us now! 

 

All the best, 

Colleen & Mark Roth 

2018 Christmas Bazaar Chairs 

732-779-5302 

profroth@yahoo.com 

S h r e w s b u r y ,  N e w  J e r s e y  

mailto:profroth@yahoo.com
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Blessings Shared 

Parish Finance Update 

 

September,  2018 
       

        Category Actual Budget $ Over Budget 
    Plate  $ 2,073.00   $ 1,902.00   $ 171.00  
    Pledge  $ 118,468.00   $ 116,373.00   $ 2,095.00  
    Total Income  $ 166,709.00   $ 178,305.00   $ (11,596.00) 
    Total Expense   $ 178,833.00   $ 180,941.00   $ (2,108.00) 
    

        Net Income  $  (12,124.00)  $ (2,636.00)  $ (9,488.00) 
    

         

Notes: 

1. The financials show that YTD, we have a net deficit of ($12124). This is higher than the budgeted by 

($2930) 

2. Our current budget shows that our total income is ($6339) less than budgeted year to date.  

3. Our current expenses are running $2108 less than budgeted. This is primarily the result of less spending 

on Christian Education. 

4. Our pledge income YTD is $2095 more than budgeted due to pledge prepayment. $22,940 was prepaid 

in 2017 and deposited in our operating account in January. The pledge income surplus decreased August 

to September. 

5. We took $10,000 from the endowment funds to meet operating expenses in August. We will have to 

take more in October to meet payroll expenses. 

 

As always, we thank you for continued support of Christ Church.   

 

Sincerely, 

David Regiec - Treasurer 
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Vestry Nomination and Selection Process 
 

 

 

Annual Parish Election Process 
As we prepare for the Annual Parish Meeting in January 2019, we are required, under the Parish By-laws to 

nominate candidates for Vestry to fill the vacancies left by those members who have fulfilled their terms. 

 

The following members will be leaving the Vestry this year: 

Senior Warden for Two year term  

3 Vestry Persons for Three year term 

 

In addition we will need to nominate two candidates to serve as Alternate Deputies to Diocesan Convention 

 

Nominating Committee 

A Nominating Committee has been formed by the Vestry, as per the By-Laws, consisting of  

Chair – Peggy James 

Nominating Committee members – Joanne Montgomery, Walter Dein, Kathy Redinger 

 

Call for Candidates 
Christ Church is seeking candidates for election to the Vestry. If you would like to nominate a fellow 

parishioner please contact one of the nominating committee members identified above. Please confirm that the 

person you are nominating is willing to serve before submitting their name to the committee. 

 

Deadline for Submitting Candidates 
Please submit candidates for consideration by Sunday, December 16, 2018. 

 

Eligibility to Serve on Vestry 
To be eligible to serve on the Vestry the nominee must be a “Qualified Voter” as defined in the By-laws: 

 

 

 

Article II, Section III 

Qualified Voters 
Those eligible to vote at the Annual Meeting, known as “qualified voters” shall be persons who are baptized, at 

least sixteen years of age, domiciled in the parish or adjacent thereto, of good moral character, adhering to this 

Church and to no other religious body, active communicants, meaning that they regularly attend services of this 

Church in this Parish, and regular contributors to the current expenses for the six months preceding the Annual 

Meeting. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Peggy James, Senior Warden 
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November 2018 
 

 

SUNDAY    MONDAY     TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

1 
 

 

 

 

7:45PM 

St. Gregory’s Choir      

Rehearsal 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

2 
Rector’s day off 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

3 
 

 

 
 

4 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Church School* 

 

5 
Office Closed 

9AM – 3PM 

Embroidery Guild 

 

10AM 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

6:30PM 

EFM – Rectory 

 

 

6 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7 
 

 

 

 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perky’s 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

8 
 

 

 

 

 

7:45PM 

St. Gregory’s Choir      

Rehearsal 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

9 
Rector’s day off 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

10 
 

10AM-4PM 

2nd Saturday 

Workday 
 

10:30AM-3:30PM 

St. Gregory’s Choir 

rehearsal in Church 

11 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Church School* 

 

5-7PM 

Youth Group Prime 

12 
Office closed 

 

 
 

6:30PM 

EFM – Rectory 

 

7:30PM 
M.C.C. meeting 

library 

13 

 

 

 

 

Clergy Conference 
 

 

 

14 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

Clergy Conference 
 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perky’s 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

15 
9:30AM 

Altar Guild 

Brass Polishing 

 

 

 

7:45PM 

St. Gregory’s Choir      

Rehearsal 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

16 
Rector’s day off 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting  

17 
 
 

18 
Ingathering Sunday 

Thanksgiving 
Service 

Dedication 
Handicap Ramp 

 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Parish Luncheon 

to follow 

Church School* 

 

12:30-5PM 

MadRegalia 

rehearsal in church 

19 
Office closed 

 

10AM 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

 

6:30PM 

EFM – Rectory 

 
6:00PM 

Vestry Meeting 

 

20 
 

10AM 

Moravian Pie 

Making 

 

 

 

 

21 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perky’s 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

22 
Thanksgiving 
Office closed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

23 
 

Office closed 

 

10:30AM-1PM 

GFS at St. Marks, 

Keansburg 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

24 
 
 

6-10PM 

Band Rental 

 

 

25 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Church School* 

 

26 
Office closed 

 

10AM 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

 
6:30PM 

EFM – Rectory 

 

27 
 

 

1PM 

Moravian Pie 

Making 

 

 

 

 

 

28 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perky’s 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

29 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

30 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

December 1 
 

 

 

Blessing of the 

Stockings 

 

7:00PM 

MadRegalia Concert 

*Church School: 9:50AM – 10:40AM - Lower Church School (Pre-K - 4th grade) 
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Christ Church Shrewsbury 
380 Sycamore Avenue 
Shrewsbury, NJ 07702 

 

ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net 

The Communications Team reminds you to check the web site for current parish news.   

www.christchurchshrewsbury.org 

   "Be friends with Christ Church Shrewsbury" and then invite your friends to be our friend so  

                we all can be informed and connected to events in our community. 
 

SPREAD THE GOOD NEWS  OF JESUS CHRIST.   
BRING SOMEONE TO CHURCH WITH YOU.  

 

 
The Reverend Lisa S. Mitchell, Rector 
The Reverend Victoria Cuff, Deacon 
Chris Psolka, Organist/Choirmaster 
Casey Surgent, Office Administrator 

Jeff Veil, Sexton 
 

 VESTRY 2018 
 

Peggy James ï Senior Warden, Stewardship 
James OôConnor ï Junior Warden, Outreach 

Stephen Craven ï I.T. 
Walter Dein - Property 

Jamie Green ï Parish Life 
Edgar John - Outreach 

Robert Kelly ï Parish Historian, Grants 
Joanne Montgomery ï Fundraising 

Sue Napoletano ï Christian Education 
 

Kathy Redinger - Stewardship 
Dianne Regiec ï Outreach, Marthaôs Cupboard 

 

TreasurerðDavid Regiec 
Asst. Treasurer--Lynn Marengo 
Vestry Clerk ï Nancy Stewart 

       

 

mailto:ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net
http://www.cis.psu.ac.th/th/images/stories/facebook-logo.jpg

